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The Care Workers’ Charity: Monthly Briefing
Date: April 2025
Introduction: The Care Workers Charity (CWC) is committed to supporting and advocating for care workers across the UK. Each month, we collate insights and updates from our advocacy efforts, the Care Worker Advisory Board, and data collected from crisis grants and online communications with care workers. This briefing aims to inform policymakers and stakeholders of the ongoing challenges for the care sector workforce and the collective action needed to address them. 
1. Advocacy Work Updates: CWC continues to represent care worker voices at key stakeholder meetings, including:
· Workforce Strategy Oversight Executive Meeting Group for Skills for Care 
· Workforce Advisory Group for DHSC 
· IMPACT  
· Centre for Care
· We published ‘Centring Care Workers: A Guide’. This guide was co-produced with our Care Worker Advisory Board and outlines practical tools and tips for meaningful engagement with care workers. 
· We launched ‘Your Experience with Delegated Health Tasks – Have your Say’ Survey. This survey is aimed at understanding care workers’ experiences with Delegated Health Tasks and tackles topics such as pay, training and development. 

2. Insights from the Care Worker Advisory Board and Champions Project: 
At the beginning of April, members of the Care Worker Advisory Board and Champions Project attended a roundtable with The Health Foundation. This roundtable was designed to allow care workers to feed into The Health Foundation's analysis of the Adult Social Care Workforce. 
On the 3rd of April, we held an online meeting with the Champions. This meeting was focused on training within the project to further their skill sets and drawing out emerging themes for Professional Care Workers’ Week. We presented some raw data sets from our Wellbeing Survey to the Champions to better understand their perspectives and focus points. Below are some of the emerging themes: 
· Lack of adequate pay for care workers
· The ongoing impact of the cost-of-living crisis 
· Rights and protections in place for care workers, especially in the context of workplace bullying/abuse
· Lack of adequate mental well-being support



Alongside this, some of our Champions attended an online roundtable with PPL. This roundtable was focused on digital care. Care workers were able to present their experiences and perspectives of the current system of digital care, highlighting what needs to change to make it more inclusive and sustainable for the future.  
At the end of April, 10 members of the Advisory Board and Champions Project were invited to a roundtable with DHSC on Delegated Health Tasks. This roundtable was facilitated by our CEO and asked pressing questions around adequate pay, training and development when assigned Delegated Health Tasks. The 10 individuals had a lot to say, with their experiences and recommendations being presented directly to DHSC. Further engagement is greatly encouraged. 
3. Themes Emerging from Crisis Grants:
· Total number of Applications received – 129 (includes applications at all current stages for all grants)
·  Total amount spent this month – £31,206
· The majority of the grants were awarded via the East of England Refugee Fund, Cartrefi, followed by our monthly General Crisis grants.
·  High number of applications requested financial grant to help towards Daily Living costs (this includes utility bills, food shop day to day costs, etc), followed by car repairs and household items.
· A high number of care assistants applied for a financial grant, followed by support workers.
·  Care workers are still struggling with daily living costs. This is due to an increase in their utility bills, and mostly their council tax bills. All funds are utilized for their direct debits, which means they have very little left over for food and any other repair work in the house or with their car to cater for. Care workers are taking out loans which is adding to further debt and their finances being stretched to the point that their remaining balance in their bank account are £0 or in overdraft.

4. Mental Health Wellbeing (MHWB):
· Applications reopened middle of April and have received 4 applications. Funds due to be spent this month are £2,160. Care workers have cited anxiety, depression and stress as the reasons for wanting to receive counselling sessions.

5. Success Stories and Positive Outcomes: 
Amanda has been a care worker for 21 years and reached out to The Care Workers Charity, having received life-changing news of a cancer diagnosis. 






“I work full time but like most people I don’t have a lot of spare money, the travel cost to hospital, parking, petrol, time off work for hospital appointments, radiotherapy & chemo treatment all cost me money and before long I was struggling.”

Amanda applied for a daily living costs grant to help with her essential bills and food, as well as the travel costs to have her treatment. The Care Workers’ Charity was able to award her a grant, and she received the funds the following week. 

“It was a huge relief, I caught up with my bills and filled the freezer! I could concentrate on getting better rather than money.”

Amanda is back at work and feeling much better; her prognosis is good, and she’s looking forward to being cancer-free. 

6. Calls to Action: We urge MPS and stakeholders to take the following actions: 
· Prioritise Funding for Mental Wellbeing: Ensure care workers have dedicated funding for mental health and wellbeing support, including access to counselling and peer support, recognising the emotional demands of care work. 
· Champion Co-Production: Embed care worker co-production into the design of policies, training and workplace practices. Support and promote initiatives that embed care worker voices at every stage. 
· Address the Continued Impact of the Cost-of-Living Pressures in the Care Sector: Push and advocate for an urgent review of pay, travel expense reimbursements, sick pay and financial protections for care workers. 
· Delegated Health Tasks: Introduce clear national guidance and protections for delegated healthcare tasks, ensuring care workers receive proper pay, training, consent, and support, with no expectation to carry out medical duties beyond their role or competence.
For further information or to discuss any points raised, please contact us at: olivia@thecwc.org.uk 
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